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WELCOME BACK 

THE EDITOR 
BY ALEX NOWAK 
EDITOR-IN-CHIEF 

The Student Newspaper Of Alfred State College   ▪   Monday August 21st, 2006   ▪   Fall Issue I 

BY SAMANTHA SCHOENBERGER 
STUDENT SENATE PRESIDENT 

I’d like to welcome everyone to 
campus on behalf of Student Senate. 
Whether you are starting off your first 
college experience at Alfred or, re-
turning for another year this time of 
year can be the most exciting and cha-
otic. My name is Samantha Schoenber-
ger and I was elected your Student 

Senate President last semester by the 
Student Senate. Since arriving here at 
Alfred in 2004, I was fortunate enough 
to meet some amazing people who 
encouraged me to get involved and 
active with campus events. One of the 
best decisions I made was to become a 
part of clubs that interested me. One 
of my aspirations for this coming year 
is to make sure there is sufficient pro-
gramming for everyone to become 
involved with. I believe that I was 

lucky enough to find my “niche” in this 
school, and hope that I can make that 
transition just as easy as it was for me. I 
hope that as new students become ac-
climated to there surroundings they 
take chances by venturing out to 
events, meeting new people, and also 
becoming active in our community.  
We are privileged to have great clubs 
and organizations working extremely 
hard to making this coming year fun 
and exciting for all students.  Further-

more I would like to extend an open 
invitation to anyone with thoughts, 
suggestions, or comments to email me 
at schoens@alfredstate.edu. You can 
also visit me and other Student Senate 
Executive Board members in the third 
floor of the Orvis Activities Center. In 
conclusion, I look forward to the up-
coming school year, meeting the stu-
dent body, and making your college 
transition as smooth as possible. • 

 
“Buy the ticket, take the ride” 

-Hunter S. Thompson 
 

 
So this is what happens when an 

Architecture major takes over as Edi-
tor-in-Chief; a completely new design, 
carefully laid out pages and might I add 
that this paper was mostly worked on 
between the hours of 3 to 6 in the 
morning. 

 
For those who do not know who I 

am, my name is Alex Nowak and I am 
in my second year in the Architecture 
program here at Alfred State. Last se-
mester, I worked as a staff writer for 
this paper and assumed the Editor posi-
tion when Wren Keber graduated. I 
would like to thank Wren for leaving 
me with a highly organized and 
strengthened paper and for answering 
my questions during the summer. 
What you are reading right now is 
mainly due to his hard work and dedi-
cation to the Tor Echo. 

 
To returning students: Welcome 

back to another year here at Alfred. As 
you can see, some work was done over 
the summer to the paper including a 
new cleaner look. Make sure to look 
through the issue to see what else is 
new. Also, as you moved back onto 
campus, you probably noticed an influx 
in campus construction. Look for an 
article about that in our next issue as 
well as a discussion with our new in-
terim president, Dr. Clark. 

 

To freshman and new students: 
Welcome to Alfred State. I hope your 
first semester here at the school is as 
enjoyable and fulfilling as mine. My 
only advice I have for you, and you 
have probably heard it a million times 
by now by your parents and counselors 
is to get involved.  Make sure you 
check out the Club Guide in this issue 
about various organizations around the 
campus and how to get involved. Also, 
check out the restaurant guide on 
where to find a good place to eat in 
town as well as the TV Listings on the 
back page to find where you can find 
your favorite shows. 

 
This year, as the new Editor, it is 

my goal to maximize student participa-
tion in this publication. One way of 
achieving that is better communication 
between the paper and various clubs on 
campus. Another way is to reach out to 
you- the reader, for whom this publica-
tion exists. You do not need to be pa-
per staff member to submit material 
for the publication. Submissions will be 
accepted year round by anyone in the 
campus community. If you do wish to 
join our magnificent and sometimes 
exuberant staff, I invite you to our first 
meeting which will be Wednesday, 
August 23rd at 7pm. All of our  
meetings are usually held in the Orvis 
Conference Room. 

 
If you have any questions, send 

them to nowakal. That is all for now 
and I hope you enjoy the ride. • 
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ASC.EDU 
BY MIKE DEVILLE 

CONTRIBUTING WRITER 

THE WAY THINGS WERE... 
BY SHERRY VOLK 

CONTRIBUTING WRITER 

See ASC.EDU Page 3 

VIEWPOINTS 

My name is Mike Deville and I’m 
a business major.   

 
I know, it sounds like I’m in some 

sort of a ‘12 Step Recovery’ program 
for business majors who’ve gone bad.   
But since I came to Camp Alfred, my 
life has been like a 12 Step Recovery 
program.  Your life at Camp Alfred 
might be a little like mine. 

 
Here’s what I mean.  The first 

step is admitting to yourself “I am a 
college student.”  It sounds simple, but 
try saying it out loud…. Not so easy, 
eh?  You think you’re a college stu-
dent, but your brain still thinks you’re 
in HIGH SCHOOL.  

 
Admit it:  Your brain still thinks 

hanging out with friends and telling the 
folks you were ‘studying’ will work, 
right?  Your brain thinks if you miss 
some homework, the ‘teacher’ will 
feel sorry and let you make it up, am I 
right? Your brain still thinks about a lot 
of stuff that doesn’t really mean much 
anymore. 

 
        Welcome to Camp Alfred!  Guess 
what?  You can hang out all night here 
AND NO ONE WILL CARE.  And 
you can skip doing homework AND 
NO ONE WILL CARE.  It’s the school 
you’ve always dreamed of.  You can 
miss class and no one will care.  Well, 
maybe the prof will wonder why 
you’re such a loser, but he’s not gonna 
let you do ‘extra credit’ work to get 
your grade up to passing later on.   

 
So the first step in recovering 

from that dream state called HIGH 
SCHOOL is to say out loud, “I am a 
college student.”  Practice it when 
you’re alone until you can say it in 
front of your roommate.  And if it 
takes you awhile, don’t worry.  It took 
me about two semesters at Camp Al-
fred to figure out that I was a college 
student! 

 
Step 2 is a little scary.  It took me 

three semesters to get to Step 2.  
That’s the step when you say to your-

self, “I’m in the wrong major!”  I 
know, you’re saying “This Deville is 
crazy!  I know I’m in the right major!”  
Yeah, yeah, I know how this goes.  

 
            All your life you’ve wanted to 
work with sick dogs and cats, so you’re 
in Vet Tech, right?   And now, without 
warning, your psych class is starting to 
sound interesting.  Scary, right?  Or 
maybe you’ve always dreamed of being 
an electrical engineer and now, sud-
denly, without warning, you want to 
help sick dogs or maybe even more 
scary, you’re taking a business elective 
and IT’S ACTUALLY FUN figuring 
out business problems. Or the really 
strange one, Liberal Arts is sounding 
more interesting now that you’re not 
15 anymore. 

 
            Hey, been there, done it, got 
the personal hygiene medicine to prove 
it!  Don’t tell my parents, but I’ve 
changed majors four or five times.  I’ve 
almost forgotten how many times.  
Sure, it’s scary to admit you’re in the 
wrong major, but it’s better than 
graduating in a major you hate. The 
world is full of those losers. 

 
 So prepare yourself for Step 2, 

the “I’m in the wrong major” step, 
which usually happens in the second 
semester, except for me, when it hap-
pened in my third, fifth, and seventh 
semesters.  But that’s another story for 
another time. 

 
      So WELCOME TO CAMP 

ALFRED! I’m Mike Deville, I’m a 
business major now, after starting in 
Liberal Arts-Can’t Decide then switch-
ing to Engineering-Robotics, and fi-
nally discovering my true love is 
MONEY and that business is where 
money happens.   

 
It’s been a long journey, I’ll tell 

you. On the way, I lost my favorite 
relative, my Uncle ‘Coupe’ Deville and 
inherited a big pile of money from him.  
Having a lot of money finally opened 
my Liberal Arts eyes to a few basic 
facts about this world.  And the biggest 

As you settle in, here in Alfred, 
NY, beginning or continuing your Al-
fred experience, some of the sounds 
you will notice are those of the bells of 
the valley, and, if you happen to be 
near the bell tower on our campus, 
you will find the tintinnabulation of its 
chime startling in volume.  This past 
summer, Alfred residents and friends 
celebrated the bells of Alfred with a 
parade, a visit to each of the bells or 
sets of bells, and a community potluck.  
Termed a “Bellebration,” the event 
featured prizes for participation and 
costume, a bell choir, a “Bill” choir, 
and short histories of each of the bells 
visited.  I was honored to present the 
history of our own campus bell tower 
and clock. 

 
The tower, with its bells, clock, 

and electronic carillon, was conceived 
as a memorial to Walter F. Hinkle by 
friends and colleagues of the late, be-
loved President of Alfred Agricultural 
and Technical Institute, as it was 
known then, who had died suddenly in 
1964 at the age of 57.  Mr. Hinkle’s 
very short term as President of the 
College (1960-1964) capped a long 
career here, beginning in 1937.  His 
original mandate was to organize and 
teach the Rural Engineering course and 
curriculum.  (His classroom was in a 
corner of the dairy barn, which no 
longer exists, as it burned to the 
ground some years ago.  Alfred State 
bus barns currently occupy the site on 
Route 244.) 

 
Hinkle was held in high esteem as 

a member of the Alfred community, 
and for his work serving the College.  
He was a working (carefully noted in 
the eulogy the day the site was dedi-
cated) volunteer fireman, an active 
member and trustee of the Union Uni-
versity Church, and a driving force in 
the Alfred Rod and Gun Club.  He was 
respected for his integrity, appreciated 
for his sense of humor, and regarded as 
both human and humanitarian. 

 
New York State will fund build-

ings and other facilities necessary to 

students’ education, but will not fund a 
memorial, so the money for the tower 
and its accoutrements was raised en-
tirely by private donations from fac-
ulty, alumni, the College Council, and 
other friends of Mr. Hinkle.  In the 
news of the time, I found references to 
card parties, phonothons and special 
mailings. 

 
The picture that accompanies this 

column is of the Alfred Village Hall 
tower nearly engulfed by an enraged 
familiar figure.  This was the logo for 
the Bellebration, and appeared on T-
shirts and posters relating to the event.  
The designer was local artist Craig 
Prophet. 

 
A challenge:  I will give a monster 

cookie to the first person to appear in 
my office (Room 208 Allied Health) or 
call me (3619) and hum the tune the 
clock plays on the hour. • 

TOR ECHO STAFF OPENINGS 
THE TOR ECHO 

Student participation in any way is greatly appreciated. This is your paper, your Activities Fees fund the paper and it is a great way to show off your ideas and talents. 
Articles, pictures or any other submissions are accepted by anyone during the school semester. The following are more specialized staff positions that are current vacant. If 
you are interested or have any questions, send an email to torecho@alredstate.edu. 

 
Art and Entertainment Editor: The Art and Entertainment Editor oversees sections of the newspaper which pertain to non-academic subjects generally consisting of 
artistic expression and student entertainment 

 
Cartoonist: If you like to draw and you have sense of humor or want to use your skill to discuss campus events or world events, this position is for you. 
 
Chief Photographer: The Chief Photographer oversees all photos and photo selections in the newspaper. Owning a camera is not necessary, the paper can provide one 
 
Copy Editor: The Copy Editor reads the content of the paper to correct grammatical and typographical errors before it goes to print. 
 
News Editor: The News editor oversees sections of the newspaper which pertain to news. 
 
Public Relations Manager: The Public Relations Manager is responsible for promoting the interests and purpose of The Tor Echo, soliciting new Staff membership 
and Tor Echo sponsored events. 

 
Sports Editor: The Sports editor oversees sections of the newspaper which pertain to sports and athletics of the campus and community. • 

DRAW?DRAW?DRAW?DRAW?    
Our first  

 
The Tor Echo is looking 
for someone that has 
both an interest in  

drawing and in events on 
campus and off. 

 
 
 

If you are interested  or 
have any questions, come  
to our first meeting or 
email to the address  

below. 
 
  
 
 

e-mail | tore-
cho@alfredstate.edu 
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s p o r t s  e d i t o r  
apply for the position by e-mail | torecho@alfredstate.edu 
 

WELCOME TO THE NEW TOR ECHO 
THE TOR ECHO 

A new year brings some new features and a new look. Here’s what to expect: 
 
FRONT PAGE 
A new cleaner logo for the paper was created and a convenient issue contents will be on the bottom of the page. 
 
VIEWPOINTS 
The second page of the issue will feature “The Editor” which is an article by the Editor-in-Chief as well as reader favorites “ASC.edu” by Mike Deville and Sherry Volk’s 
“The Way Things Where…In Alfred”. Also look for “Pioneer Voices” which will look into what the student population feels about a certain topic on campus or off. 
 
ERGO CORNER 
This section will feature artwork, poetry and other submissions that did not make it into the club’s final publication. Ergo is the literary magazine of the school. 
 
OVERALL CHANGES 
Places have been set for articles and submissions so they will be pretty much in the same place in every issue. Also new article headers and graphics give the paper a 
cleaner look.• 

WHERE TO EAT IN ALFRED 
BY ALEX NOWAK 
EDITOR IN CHIEF 

Here’s a scenario that will happen 
to every one of you during your career 
here at Alfred State: you are working 
on a project and you are hungry but the 
only thing is that its 11pm and all of 
your favorite ACES operated eateries 
have closed for the night. What do you 
do? Believe it or not, the Village of 
Alfred hosts some very nice restaurants 
that cater to all tastes and most are 
open pretty late. The following is a 
review of some of the places to find a 
meal in the twilight hours of the night 
as well as some good eats for during 
the day. 

 
CAFÉ ZA 

 
Although I have never been here, I hear 
it serves some pretty good food. Look 
for a personal review of the place in a 
later issue, but until then check it out 
for your self. It is located in the large 
white house by Gentleman Jims. 

 
COLLEGIATE 

 
The eatery is a good place to go for a 
meal especially for breakfast. Reasona-
bly priced and good portions are the 
best way to describe the restaurant. 
The décor consists of old fraternity 
paddles and other Alfred college 
memorabilia. You can take out, sit at a 
booth or sit at the bar. 

 
D.P. DOUGH 

 
Open until the early dawn, this place 
offers some pretty decent calzones and 
other take out fare such as chicken 
wings and best yet, they deliver. 

 
LITTLE  SCILIY’S 

 
Located further down the road from 
the central village, this pizzeria serves 
all your favorites and yes they deliver. 
Tax is included with the prices on the 
menu so it’s easy to divvy up of who 
owes what. 

 
OLD WEST FOOD COMPANY 

 
Located next to The Terra Cotta, this 
place is a good restaurant to go on a 
date or take the parents out for dinner 
when they visit. The menu is basically 
barbeque related food and is very 
good. 
 
 

PANDA CHINESE 
 

Go here with your roommate and pick 
up a menu because you will need it 
during your Alfred stay. The establish-
ment offers your standard Chinese take 
out fare and is average priced. Enter-
tainment is provided during the week-
ends when the fraternities and GJ’s let 
out. They don’t deliver but call ahead 
before you start walking and they will 
cook your order ahead of time. 

 
SUB SHOP 

 
Located next to the bank in the village, 
the pizzeria offers all of your standard 
take out fare including subs and of 
course- pizza. The Chicken Finger 
pizza is highly recommended and is 
standard fare at all of The Tor Echo 
staff meetings (another perk to join). 

 
THE TERRA COTTA 

 
Just like a Starbucks but better yet- it’s 
locally owned and operated and in-
cludes a cool lounge/ hang out area on 
the second floor where local bands play 
during the weekend. The Terra Cotta 
serves all of your coffeehouse favorites 
including some of the best Hot Chai 
Tea I’ve ever had. 

 
If these places that suit your tastes 

and you have access to a car I would 
suggest the Subway located in the Mo-
bil station further up Main Street away 
from the village as well as the Chinese 
Buffet in Hornell. If you are feeling 
adventurous and want to use that cov-
eted kitchen located in your residence, 
check out the Wegmans Supermarket 
in Hornell and cook for your self (I’am 
not trying to be funny). • 

ASC.EDU 
CONTINUED FROM PAGE 2  

one is this: With enough money, you 
can solve or at least improve most of 
the problems in this world.  Here’s a 
challenge for freshmen only:  Name me 
a problem that money can’t solve or at 
least make better. 

 
So about two years ago I changed 

my major to business, and I’ve never 
looked back since then.  And this sum-
mer, I finally chose the business spe-
cialty I want to focus on.  I’ve decided 
to be a lifestyle counselor.  If I understand 
that career, you get to tell other people 
how to live and they pay you a lot of 
money for the advice.  Even an ex-
Liberal Arts major can appreciate that 
kind job. 

 

Hey, I’m doin’ all the talking 
here, and the worst part is I’m wasting 
valuable time when you could be 
PARTYING.  Look, you’re young, 
you’re in college, your parents aren’t 
here, you’ve got a bellyful of CDH 
food, and you’re ready to party!  So 
I’ll shut up for now.  I’ll write a few 
words of wisdom every week, and 
maybe I’ll help keep you from failing 
out of Camp Alfred until at least May.  
If that doesn’t work, I can recommend 
some excellent community colleges 
you can try after you get ‘dismissed’ 
from Camp Alfred.  Have a good 
week. • 

 

YOUR COMPUTER AND THE 
ASC NETWORK 

BY WREN KEBER 

THE TOR ECHO 

There are some things you 
should know about the ASC com-
puter network. It isn’t exactly a free 
for-all. Some of you may have al-
ready found this out, but your com-
puter is being watched. Because of 
the amount of connections that P2P 
programs use, and the potential for 
illegal use, if you turn on Ares or 
Limewire  you’ll be  placed in the 
Penalty Box before you can say “free 
MP3.”  

 
“The College feels strongly 

about ethical behavior,” said Tom 
Dawson, Technical Director of Com-
puting Services, in a Tor Echo article 
last Spring.  We have attempted to 
block P2P programs from almost the 
beginning of their usage.” The Pen-
alty Box is pretty simple, and you’ll 
want to do your best to avoid getting 
into it. Basically, the network 
watches your  computer for one (or 
more) of six criteria, shown below. If 
you test positive for one or more of 
the six criteria, your computer is 
placed into the Penalty Box and 
you’ll get a message stating why the 
next time you try to use the Internet. 
While in the box, you will notice a 
significant decrease in speed; your 
net connection is set to 56K, the 
speed of a dial-up connection. Luck-
ily, on-campus network traffic is not 
affected, so if you check your e-mail 
or use BannerWeb the speeds won’t 
be 56K. Also, Ruckus downloads 
aren’t slowed. Your connection will 

remain in this near-vegetative state for 
two days. If you are set in your ways 
and don’t do anything to keep out of 
the box, you’ll be slammed back in 
before you even realize you’re out. 
Let’s just say that the whole Penalty 
Box thing is really annoying. (I know 
from experience.) I would suggest you 
turn off your P2P programs and stop 
your FTP server before you’re nailed. 
By the way, if you have no idea what 
P2P or FTP servers are, you probably 
aren’t in danger of getting put in the 
box unless you have a virus or some-
thing weird like that.  

 
To stay out of the Penalty Box 
follow these rules: 

 
• You must have less than 250 total 

connections open. 
 

• You must have less than 100 failed 
connections per minute. 

 
• You must have less than 175 server 

connections per minute. 
 

You must have less than 175 connec-
tions per minute. 

 
• You must transfer less than 2GB 

per day. 
 
• You must not use P2P software 

 
Questions? Write to Tom Dawson at 

‘dawsontc@alfrestate.edu. • 

 FILL THE FILL THE FILL THE FILL THE    

VOIDVOIDVOIDVOID    

Sick of these black 
boxes giving you  

useless information?  
 

Send in submissions to: 
 
 

torecho@alfredstate.edu 
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MISS MISS MISS MISS USUSUSUS????    
Is there a place on or off campus that you think the 

Tor Echo should deliver to?  
 

Let us know and we’ll hook you up. 

 
 

torecho@alfredstate.edu 
 

TRAVEL WITH STS TO THIS YEAR’S TOP 

10 SPRING BREAK DESTINATIONS! BEST 

DEALS GUARANTEED! HIGHEST REP COM-

MISSIONS. VISIT WWW.STSTRAVEL.COM 

OR CALL 1-800-648-4849. GREAT 

GROUP DISCOUNTS. 

CLUB GUIDE 
Get Involved 

 
Freshmen and Seniors!  The ASC Concert Choir would like to invite you to be a part of a long-standing choral tradition at Alfred State College.  

 
Please stop by at one or all of our rehearsals to be held the first week of classes: 

 
Monday through Thursday, August 21 – 24 

5:45 – 6:45 PM 
Paul B. Orvis Activities Building in the Auditorium 

 
The Concert Choir performs a variety of choral music including the most current pop songs, excerpts from new and traditional musicals, and some sacred selections.  

Throughout the year, we present a number of concerts both on and off campus.  Choir picnics, and other get-together are also a part of the fun, with a tour scheduled for the 
Spring semester.   We have a strong choral tradition here at Alfred, and members enjoy singing a variety of choral music.  Performances are recorded and CDs are available 

for you, your family, and friends.   
 

Choir rehearsals are scheduled two evenings a week for one hour.  The days of these rehearsals are determined based on the students’ availability; therefore, choir will not 
interfere with your classes or work schedules. 

 
The Choir will have a booth at the Activities Fair on Saturday, August 19, 2006 from 3:30 – 6:00 P.M. in the Allegany Room of the Central Dining Hall.  There will be post-

ers indicating our location.  Please stop by and see what our organization is all about.   
 

So come to the Activities Fair or one of our rehearsals to sing with us or just sit and listen.   We will explain our plans for the year and provide you with information regard-
ing the different types of music we perform.  

 
It’s a “win-win” experience, and one we know you will treasure as an Alfred State College student, and also as an alumnus in years to come.  

 
We hope to see you at the Activities Fair on August 19th and also our rehearsals from Monday, August 21 thru Thursday, August 24th. 

 
 

“Mr. C” 
Director of Choral Activities 

CONCERT CHIOR 

advertisementadvertisementadvertisementadvertisement    

CLUB LIST 
The following is a list of  student 
clubs and activities that are recog-
nized by the school and Student Sen-
ate. If you see something you would 
be interested in, look for advertise-
ments in this section as well as 
around campus or email the club’s 

president or advisor. • 
 
1. Alfred Programming Board 
(APB) 
2. Alfred Roleplaying Guild 
3. Alfred State R/C Club 
4. Alfred Steppas Step Team 
5. Arts & Crafts Club 
6. Bacchus Peer Education 
Network 
7. Black Student Union (BSU) 
8. College Democrats 
9. College Republicans 
10. Commuter Council 
11. Concert Band & Jazz Ensemble 
12. Concert Choir 
13. Drama (Student Theater 

Productions) 
14. Equestrian Club 
15. Ergo Literary Magazine 
16. Greek Senate 
17. International Club 
18. Intramurals 
19. Karate Club 
20. Outdoor Recreation Club 
21. Rainbow Union - Alfred State’s 
Gay Straight Alliance 
22. Alfred State Response Team 
23. Skills U.S.A. 
24. Statonian Yearbook 
25. Student Senate 
26. Students Involved in Community 
Action (SICA) 
27. Tor Echo Student Newspaper 
28. WETD-FM Radio Station 
29. Women in Non-Traditional 
Studies (WINS) 
 
INACTIVE CLUBS 
1. Chess Club 
2. Computer Gaming Club 

BACCHUS 
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ORC CLUB 
 
Welcome to Alfred State College…listed below is the Outdoor Recrea-

tion Club (ORC) 2006-07 schedule of events.  We hope you can join in on the fun! 
 
Fall 2006: 
Sept. 8, 9, 10   Whitewater rafting/paintball trip 
Sept. 22, 23, 24  Rock-climbing trip 
Oct. 6, 7, 8   Mountain bike/horseback riding trip 
Nov. 5, 12, 19, 26  Kayak/canoe lessons (free), Orvis pool 
 
Spring 2007: 
Jan. 21, 28; Feb. 11  Downhill ski trips 
Feb. 16, 17, 18  Winter camping/cross-country ski trip 
March 3   Indoor wall-climbing trip 
Feb. 25; March 4, 18, 25 Kayak/canoe lessons (free), Orvis pool 
April 13, 14, 15  Whitewater rafting/caving trip 
April 20, 21, 22  Whitewater kayak trip 
April 29   Mountain bike trip 
 
Want more information about the club?  Come to an ORC information meet-

ing scheduled for Monday, Aug. 21, 2006, at 7 p.m. in the MacKenzie Complex 
Conference Room. 

 
Sign-up for the first trip, whitewater rafting/paintball, is scheduled for 

Wednesday, Aug. 30 at 7 p.m. in the ORC Rental Room, MacKenzie Complex.   
 
You can also access our schedule online at www.alfredstate.edu (under Student 

Activities, clubs and organizations). 
 
If you have questions, don’t hesitate to contact Andy Bayus, ORC adviser, at 

4329.• 

ERGO 
Meetings for Ergo, the creative arts magazine, will take place at 4:15 on Mondays in 
the 2nd floor Conference Room, starting on August 28.  Contact tommda or  

constaav if you are interested and unable to attend, and feel free to email to them 
any work that you would like to be considered for publication. • 

Coach Moore handing over the Presidents Trophy to Josh Knight who was representing 
Mackenzie West. West won the intramural championship 

award for the 2005-2006 academic year. 

INTERMURALS 
There will be a meeting on August 24 at 7:00 pm for anyone interested in being on 
the intramural board and anyone interested in officiating football, softball, and soc-

cer. Please bring a pen and two forms of ID. 
  
The intramural board meets 3 times a semester. Some responsibilities of the board 
are to administer the budget, suggest new activities, and attend Student Govern-

ment meetings. 
  

If you have any questions please call 4358. • 

KARATE CLUB 
FREE to ALL 

  
Alfred State Karate Club 

Every Tuesday and Thursday; 6:30 – 7:30 pm BEGINNER KARATE 
7:30 – 8:30 pm OPEN CLASS – open to all 

Wrestling Room, Orvis 
  

Whether you are a beginner or an advanced student, you may come to any class 
Please contact Mark D’Arcy @ 587-4270 or Marion Kellogg @ 587-9356 or 587-

4571 for more information ·• 

SKILLS U.S.A. 
The SKILLS USA club will hold their first monthly meeting August 28th at 3:15 in 
the Wellsville Cafeteria. Membership is $16.00 and enables you to be eligible to 
compete in the State competition in the spring!  Please bring any activity ideas you 

may have!!!! • 

CLUB GUIDE 
Get Involved 

ORC CLUB 

WETD 

torechotorechotorechotorecho    @@@@    alfredstate.edualfredstate.edualfredstate.edualfredstate.edu    
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ARIES (March 21-April 20) 
Physical confidence, social insight and 
romantic interest steadily increase over 
the next eight days. Some Aries natives 
may this week begin a controversial 
relationship or adopt a new health re-
gime. Family members will expect 
detailed explanations: carefully con-
sider the social comfort of loved ones 
and all will be well. After Friday, un-
productive friendships or past love 
affairs may reappear. If so, remain cau-
tious: outdated patterns, although re-
strictive, may temporarily appeal. 

 
TAURUS (April 21-May 20) 

Over the next six days, friends and 
lovers may provide unique insights into 
their private thoughts or dreams. Pay 
special attention to extended travel 
plans or creative employment schemes. 
Although unrealistic, fresh concepts 
will eventually become workable: offer 
enthusiasm. Later this week, a room-
mate or close relative may reveal a 
complex series of financial mistakes. 
Don't hesitate to offer advice: your 
business insight and emotional loyalty 
will be greatly appreciated. 

 
GEMINI (May 21-June 21) 

Financial partnerships may this week 
require extra planning. In the coming 
weeks, many Geminis will receive 
delayed payments or secure secondary 
income sources. Publicly verify all 
terms and contracts: time sensitive 
agreements will eventually demand 
complex negotiations. After mid-
week, a previously silent family mem-
ber may boldly defend your past ac-
tions and social needs. Areas of con-
cern involve romantic choices, home 
schedules and family celebrations: stay 
alert. 

 
CANCER (June 22-July 22) 

Before mid-week, a close friend may 
offer misinformation or issue an unreli-
able invitation. Romantic triangles, 
private resentments and ongoing social 
disputes may now create minor group 
tensions. Encourage harmony, if possi-
ble: in the coming weeks loved ones 
will follow your emotional guidance. 
After Friday, a younger relative may 
reveal long-term career or financial 
plans. Avoid detailed discussions: at 
present, business optimism may be 
more important than facts. 

 
LEO (July 23-Aug. 22) Author-

ity figures will carefully examine work-
place skill and performance this week. 
Business reputation and career history 
are now vital to successful advance-
ment. Remain attentive and push for 
complete facts, details or records: your 
enthusiasm will be noticed and re-
warded. After Thursday, friends and 
relatives may be highly focused on so-
cial events or planned celebrations. 
Family reunions, home expansion or 
romantic travel may be accented: stay 
open to new ideas. 

 
VIRGO (Aug. 23-Sept. 22) 

Long-term romance is a top priority 
over the next few days. Before mid-
week, expect lovers and potential part-
ners to ask for greater involvement in 
private decisions or family events. 
Don't disappoint: public discussion and 
group acceptance will now move key 
relationships forward. Thursday 
through Saturday, business delays and 
revised financial statements may prove 
bothersome. Key officials will press for 

added restrictions: carefully study all 
facts and figures. 

 
LIBRA (Sept. 23-Oct. 23) 

Creative business suggestions may be 
publicly challenged over the next nine 
days. At present, colleagues and offi-
cials may feel more comfortable with 
flawed methods than with constructive 
ideas. Remain determined: in the com-
ing weeks complex workplace changes 
will be introduced and firmly estab-
lished. After Friday, many Librans 
begin a brief but intense phase of revi-
talized romantic promises, new inti-
macy and social confidence. Stay alert 
and expect meaningful change. 

 
SCORPIO (Oct. 24-Nov. 22) 

Over the next six days, team projects 
may subtly establish new workplace 
roles. After Monday, study the actions 
or comments of older colleagues for 
valuable clues. Some Scorpios may be 
asked to privately mediate a dispute 
between co-workers. If so, watch for 
sudden outbursts: authority figures 
may soon assign revised job titles. 
Later this week, a friend or lover may 
initiate bold discussions. Family his-
tory, repeated patterns and new reve-
lations are highlighted: remain calm. 

 
SAGITTARIUS (Nov. 23-Dec. 

21) Quiet workplace flirtations are this 
week flattering but unproductive. Al-
though love affairs are now highly fa-
vored and may arrive from unlikely 
sources: pay attention to the needs of 
business partners or long-term clients. 
Over the next nine days, authority 
figures will silently observe your reac-
tion to private events and new relation-
ships: wait for subtle signs of approval 
and all will be well. After Saturday, 
rest and pamper the body. Neck, upper 
arms or back may be strained. 

 
CAPRICORN (Dec. 22-Jan. 

20) Early this week, a close friend may 
request delicate romantic or family 
advice. Long-term promises, complex 
personality traits or emotional regret 
may be at issue. Encourage slow solu-
tions and careful planning: sudden so-
cial changes will not produce the de-
sired result. Wednesday through Satur-
day, group invitations, although poten-
tially rewarding, may be misleading. 
Remain cautious and expect friends 
and co-workers to soon reveal hidden 
motives. 

 
AQUARIUS (Jan. 21-Feb. 19) 

Special applications, loans or corporate 
permissions will this week demand 
almost constant attention. After Tues-
day, small details are easily mistaken 
and may later create annoying delays. 
Although difficult, provide authority 
figures with completed records and 
accurate estimates: rules and financial 
agreements will eventually prove cru-
cial. Later this week, a surprising pro-
posal may be mildly unnerving. Bold 
overtures or unexpected invitations are 
highlighted: stay focused. 

 
PISCES (Feb. 20-March 20) 

For many Pisceans social anxiety is now 
easing. Over the next few days, expect 
friends or potential lovers to ask prob-
ing questions or discuss private family 
information. Take all such revelations 
as a compliment: trust, intimacy and 
shared emotional goals will soon im-

THE TOR ECHO 

CAMPUS EVENTS HOROSCOPES 

WHAT EXACTLY IS ‘LATE 
NIGHT ALFRED STATE?’ 

See HOROSCOPES Page 7 

WEDESDAY, AUGUST 23rd 
•  TaeKwanDo  
 (5-6:30pm, R/C Lounge) 
 
THURSDAY, AUGUST 24th 
•  Sex Signals 
 (2-6pm, Orvis) 
 
FRIDAY, AUGUST 25th 
•  APB Picture Show 
 (8pm, Pioneer  Lounge) 
 
•  Saliesh (Hypnotist) 
 (9pm, Orvis Auditorium) 
 
SATURDAY, AUGUST 26th 
•  Lasertron 
 (2-6pm, Orvis Gym) 
 
•  International Club BBQ 
 (6-9pm, TBA) 
 
•  APB Picture Show 
 (8-10pm, Pioneer Lounge) 
 
•  International Open Gym 
 (9pm-2am, Orvis Gym) 

MONDAY, AUGUST 28th 
•  TaeKwanDo  
 (5-6:30pm, R/C Lounge) 
 
•  APB Comedy– Eric O’Shea 
 (9-10pm, Orvis Auditorium) 
 
WEDESDAY, AUGUST 30th 
•  TaeKwanDo  
 (5-6:30pm, R/C Lounge) 
 
FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 1st 
•  APB Picture Show 
 (8-10:30pm, Orvis) 
 
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 2nd 
•  International Club Camping 
 (Off Campus Site) 
 
•  APB Picture Show 
 (8-10:30pm, Orvis) 
  
•  International Open Gym 
 (9pm-2am, Orvis Gym) 

Visit http://events.alfredstate.edu/BrowseEvents.aspx for extended 
event listings and up to date information. 

THE TOR ECHO 

Late Night Alfred State is a series 
of fun, late-night activities and events 
for Alfred State students both on and 
off campus during the prime social 
times of 11pm-1am every Friday and 
Saturday. Late Night provides opportu-
nities for students to have fun, gain 
programming experience, develop 
leadership, and to interact responsibly. 
Late Night offers a variety of programs 
such as arts and crafts, live entertain-
ment, recreational ports, movies, 
dances and many other social events 
catering to the interests of a diverse 
student population.  Late Night Alfred 
State is funded by the Mandatory Stu-
dent Activity Fees and administered by 
Campus Life- programming.  

 
Policies and Procedures 

What kinds of activities? You 
name it! We will offer everything from 
live bands to games to arcade tourna-
ments and all events in between. We 
are only limited to the law and your 
imagination. Funding Guidelines 
(subject to change without notice): 

 
1) Funds are available to any 

member of the Alfred State 
community whether or not 
they are members of  lubs, 
organizations, and depart-
ments. 

 
2) The funding request generally 

may not exceed $300 per event.  
 
3) The “Late Night Alfred State 

Request or Funding” application must 
be received by Campus Life Program-
ming in the Orvis Activities Center at 
least 1 month prior to the event.  

 
4) While all ASC community 

members are eligible, Late Night Al-
fred State Program funding preference 
will be given to organizers that: 

• Are members of recognized 
clubs, organizations, or departments;  

• Demonstrate a willingness and 
ability to assist in the funding of the 
program/activity; 

• Are collaborating with at least 
one other recognized organization or 
student group in sponsoring the pro-
gram/activity; 

 
5) Programs/activities for which 

funding is being requested must be 
sponsored on Friday or Saturday nights 
only. Programs must begin no earlier 
than 9 pm and extend until at least 1 
am. 

 
6) Programs/activities funded to 

State Program Fund must be open and 
accessible to all members of the Col-
lege community in accordance with 
ASC policies and must be apolitical and 
non-religious in nature. 

 
7) A program/activity for which 

funding is being requested must take 
place in available and properly reserved 
College space or approved off campus 
locations. All College Facility Usage 
policies and procedures will apply and 
will not be waived by Late Night Al-
fred State program/activity planning or 
production. 

 
8) All ticket/fee proceeds and 

unused funds beyond the cost of the 
program/activity must be returned to 
the LNAS fund. Groups may not use 
Late Night Alfred State Program funds 
to fundraise or underwrite any costs 
associated with a program/ activity 
from which a net financial profit is 

See LATE NIGHT Page 7 
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SPRING 2006 DISTINGUISHED TEACHING PROFESSOR 
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prove romantic relationships. After 
Wednesday, a rare business disagree-
ment may quickly escalate. Avoid bat-
tles of will in the workplace and, if 
possible, use humor as a mediator. All 
is well.  

 
If your birthday is this week: 

Career decisions may be unavoidable 
over the next five months. In the com-
ing weeks, expect workplace disagree-
ments and personality differences with 
authority figures to trigger vital 
changes to policies, procedures and 
team assignments. Fast employment or 
business changes and revised group 
projects will work in your favor before 
the end of this year. Use this time to 
research new outlets and establish posi-
tive contacts. After mid-January 2007, 

realized. 
9) In addition to programming 

dollars, funds may be requested for 
light refreshments (punch, soda, pret-
zels, chips) in support of a pro-
gram/activity that also features films, 
arts and crafts, entertainment, a per-
formance, games or a tournament or 
competition of some nature.  

 
10) If there will be food at your 

event, it must be pre-packaged or ob-
tained from a vendor approved by 
ACES Dining Services. 

 
11) Program/activity prizes or 

awards may not be purchased using 

LATE NIGHT 
CONTINUED FROM PAGE 6 

watch also for sudden social or roman-
tic proposals. Family rules and conflict-
ing social values will no longer strain 
key relationships: expect quick flirta-
tions and rekindled attractions 
throughout February and March. New 
love will be a continuing theme for 
much of 2007; stay open to fast pro-
gress and important life decisions. • 

deemed an integral component of the 
program. 

 
12) All contracts for professional 

services must be signed off on by the 
Office of Campus Life. 

 
13) Event Support Team person-

nel will be assigned to maintain the 
safety of the event for participants and 
will act with the full authority of Cam-
pus Life. • 

OVER THE SUMMER... 

The Alfred State Fitness Center, 
located in the Orvis Activities Center, 
is open to students of the college, fac-
ulty/staff, and members of the com-
munity. The Center consists of a 4,000 
square foot space housing cardiovascu-
lar equipment, resistive weight  equip-
ment, and a free weight area. Managed 
by a full-time director, the Center will 
be staffed at all times to ensure a safe 
and effective workout for all partici-
pants regardless of fitness level.   

 
Opening  its doors in August ’99, 

the Center offers new, state-of-the-art 
equipment. All new members  includ-
ing Alfred students) must complete an 
initial orientation before they may util-

ize the Center.  Orientation sessions 
are by appointment only. Appoint-
ments can be made when signing up for  
membership or by calling the Center 
during open hours. Orientation ses-
sions may be individual or in a group. 
To become a member, come to the 
Center with your Campus ID and com-
plete the  registration forms. (Students 
must have a college physical on file 
with the Health Center.) Students  
must have paid their optional fitness 
center fee. Then attend an Alfred State 
College Fitness Center orientation 
session. • 

What You Missed While at the Beach 

 Lawrence E. Burns, professor 
in the Mathematics and Physics Depart-
ment at Alfred State College, and a 
native of Bath, was among 11 SUNY-
wide faculty members recognized by 
SUNY (State University of New York) 
as a Distinguished Teaching Professor.  
The designation constitutes a promo-
tion above that of full professor. 

 
 “It is my pleasure to present 

these 11 exceptionally talented faculty 
members to the Board,” said SUNY 
Chancellor John R. Ryan.  “These pro-
fessors have demonstrated consistently 
superior mastery of teaching, out-
standing service to students, and com-
mitment to their ongoing intellectual 
growth, scholarship, and professional 
growth, and adherence to rigorous 
academic standards and require-
ments.”  

 Known as a skilled educator 
on the Alfred State College campus, 
where he teaches a variety of courses, 
ranging from fundamentals of math 
courses through the upper-level math 
and physics courses for engineering 
programs 

 
 Burns insists that his students 

derive new knowledge through “first-
hand” experiences that sharpen critical 
reasoning, and uses instructional tech-
niques which promote a sense of ac-
complishment in his students, motivat-
ing them to achieve more than they 
originally thought within their range of 
ability. 

 
 With his strong background 

in constructivist and computational 
methods for instruction, Burns seeks to 
optimize student achievement.  He 
engages his students in the learning 
process by using contemporary tech-

nology and a variety of teaching meth-
ods including traditional lecture, col-
laborative group projects, peer instruc-
tion, and inquiry-based learning.  This 
approach incorporates most basic 
learning preferences, fosters an envi-
ronment of shared responsibility for 
learning, and maximizes the potential 
for student success. 

 
 Burns sets high expectations 

for student performance and even 
higher expectations for his own per-
formance as an instructor.  He is a cer-
tified GESA (Generating Expectations 
for Student Achievement:  An Equita-
ble Approach to Educational Excel-
lence) facilitator.  He clearly defines 
his expectations so that students know 
exactly what they must do and achieve. 

  
Professor Burns employs diverse 

methods of evaluation of student learn-
ing, is very thorough, and provides 
many opportunities for students to 
demonstrate mastery of required mate-
rial.  While he expects much of his 
students, Burns is personally commit-
ted to investing whatever time and 
energy is required in assisting students 
to achieve the standards of perform-
ance set for them.  His passion is teach-
ing and he has a personal love for learn-
ing, which, through his example, in-
spires students to become independ-
ent, life-long learners.  • 

HEAVY EQUIPMENT OPERATION PROGRAM APPROVED 
THE TOR ECHO 

Alfred State College has received 
approval to offer an associate degree 
program in heavy equipment operation 
at the Applied Technology Campus in 
Wellsville, NY, to begin accepting 
students this semester. The two-year 
program will teach students to operate 
heavy equipment such as bulldozers, 
backhoes, wheel loaders, and excava-
tors used in the construction and main-
tenance of roads, bridges, airports, gas 
and oil pipelines, tunnels, buildings and 
other structures; in surface mining and 
quarrying activities; and in material 
handling work, and will be based upon 
the modular format that has been suc-
cessful on the campus for 40 years. 

 
 Stressing “hands-on” educa-

tion, much of the laboratory work will 
be based upon the “learning-by-doing” 
philosophy which allows students to 
work on live projects. Some of these 
will include involvement in the house 
projects where students in Building 
Trades and the Electrical/Electronics 
departments construct upscale houses 
which are sponsored by the Educa-
tional Foundation, Inc., of Alfred and 
sold to the public. The heavy equip-
ment operation program students will 
be working on the site development of 
the homes and the surrounding devel-
opment. Students will also be working 
on other projects for not-for-profit 
organizations. This live work assures 
that students are work-ready and also 
allows the college to give back to the 
community. 

 
 The program will be offered 

as both a certificate and a degree pro-
gram.  The goals of the one-year cer-
tificate program include educating stu-
dents in the basic operation of various 
pieces of heavy equipment, basic main-

tenance, and layout work on site.  The 
two-year AOS (associate in occupa-
tional studies) program will include the 
one-year certificate classes and a sec-
ond year of advanced operations, su-
pervision, and layout.  Graduates can 
expect to find employment in town, 
village, city, and county departments 
of public works, the NYS Department 
of Transportation, highway and heavy 
construction firms, municipal govern-
ments, primary steel producers, min-
ing companies, logging companies, 
building construction firms, construc-
tion site maintenance firms, service 
firms to transportation companies, 
quarry companies and construction 
companies 

 
 “This program adds another 

phase of construction to the college’s 
current offerings which give our stu-
dents opportunity to be involved with 
live projects.  It is also another exam-
ple of how industry, government, and 
education work together to supply the 
trained workforce for the region,” 
notes Craig Clark, dean of the Applied 
Technology Campus in Wellsville. 

 
 Startup of the program was 

made possible through an Appalachian 
Regional Commission grant that was 
supported by Southern Tier West Re-
gional Planning & Development 
Board.   • 

STUDENT EMPLOYEE OF THE YEAR 2006 
THE TOR ECHO 

 Alfred State College recently 
honored eight work-study students 
who were nominated for 2006 Student 
Employee of the Year.  Nominations, 
made by the students’ respective su-
pervisors, were based on reliability, 
quality of work, initiative, disposition, 
longevity, adaptability, and uniqueness 
of contributions.   

 
 Eric Keller, Albion, a senior 

in the baccalaureate-level electrical 
engineering technology program at 
Alfred State College, has been named 
the 2005-06 Alfred State College Stu-
dent Employee of the Year.  Keller is 
employed by the Career Development 
Department where he served as a data 
input clerk.  He was nominated by his 

supervisors Elaine Antonioli and Mary 
Clancy.  

 
  In the nomination for the 

award, Keller was characterized as a 
motivated, independent worker and 
self-starter who is meticulous in receiv-
ing and posting job openings on the 
Career Development Web site for 
students and alumni.  Additionally, 
Keller was lauded for his fresh ap-
proach to problem solving, his knowl-
edge of computers, his efficiency, and 
his professionalism. • 
 

FITNESS CENTER INFOMATION 
THE TOR ECHO 



 

TETETETE    TORECHO@ALFREDSTATE.EDU AUGUST 21ST, 2006 8888    

TV LISTINGS 

DOWNTOWN OFTEN? 

BECOME A TE DISTRIBUTOR 

apply by e-mail | torecho@alfredstate.edu 
 
 

JOIN USJOIN USJOIN USJOIN US    
Our first  

Our first organizational meeting will be: 
Wednesday, August 23rd 

7:00 
Orvis Lounge 

 
 

e-mail | torecho@alfredstate.edu 
AIM | torecho 

Your Guide to the Tube 


